
 

 
 
July 10, 2020 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Mark L. Johnson 
Executive Director and Secretary  
Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission  
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, Washington 98503  
 
RE:     Docket UE-200573—Replacement Workpapers 
  
PacifiCorp dba Pacific Power & Light Company submitted its petition for a declaratory order 
approving the avoided cost methodology for power purchases from large qualifying facilities, 
with supporting workpapers, on June 22, 2020.  It was recently discovered that the workpapers 
contained a few formula errors.  PacifiCorp is therefore submitting revised workpapers to correct 
the errors listed below: 
 

- The lookups that calculate monthly Integration and Capacity values were pulling in the 
wrong values from the annual Schedule QF tables in a few instances. 

- The total monthly Integration, Contingency, and Capacity dollars were being applied to 
both on-peak and off-peak periods, resulting in a double count.  The correction splits the 
dollars based on the value in on-peak and off-peak. 

 
For ease of review, the changed cells are highlighted in yellow in the revised workpapers.  
PacifiCorp is submitting these workpapers as confidential under WAC 480-07-160 given the 
market-sensitive nature of the hourly forward market prices and certain resource cost data.  
PacifiCorp is also providing redacted versions of this information as required by WAC 480-07-
160(4)(d). 
 
Please direct questions to Ariel Son, Regulatory Affairs Manager, at (503) 813-5410. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
      /s/ 
Michael Wilding 
Director, Net Power Costs and Regulatory Policy 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 
(503) 813-5431 
michael.wilding@pacificorp.com 
 
Enclosures 
200573-PPL-WP-r-7-10-20 (C).xlsx 
200573-PPL-WP-r-7-10-20 (R).xlsx 
200572-PPL-COS-7-10-20.pdf 
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